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Dear YMCA of Oakville Members and Participants, 
 
Our YMCA remains committed to the health and safety of all our staff, volunteers and members. We 
have worked hard to implement strong and consistent infection prevention controls to mitigate the 
spread of COVID-19 across all of our operating locations over the past 16 months. 
 
Today, the Ontario government has announced a mandatory vaccination requirement for patrons 
wishing to attend sports, fitness facilities and gyms, with the exception of youth recreational sports. This 
is effective September 22, 2021. 
  
This requirement applies to attendance at our Peter Gilgan Family YMCA of Oakville, St. Paul's United 
Church, as well as, any YMCA physical activity programs and services delivered at other community sites 
across the Region of Halton. 
  
Proof of full vaccination status (completed prior to September 8, 2021) will be required in order to 
attend our YMCA effective September 22, 2021. Our YMCA will comply with human rights obligations 
and accommodate individuals who are legally entitled to an exemption. Accommodation could include 
virtual offerings, outdoor offerings or other program alternatives. Members will be asked to use the 
Ontario government’s vaccine verification tool as the means for demonstrating proof of vaccination.  
  
To prepare for this we are asking participants over the age of 12 to present proof of your full vaccination 
status to our customer service staff at 410 Rebecca St. Our staff will note in our registration system that 
this step has been completed (You will only have to complete this step once). It is our goal to implement 
a process that is as convenient as possible for you to attend our YMCA programs and services. 
 
If we have not received proof of your full vaccination status by end of day September 21, 2021, your 
membership will be placed on hold and you will not be able to book in-person visits (this does not apply 
to virtual memberships). New membership packages sold after September 22, 2021 will require proof of 
vaccination at the point of sale. Members and participants who are unable to provide proof of full 
vaccination status are invited to participate in our Virtual Programs.  
 
Our YMCA will fully comply with the regulation that has been announced today. We will also continue to 
require the pre-booking of visits through the mywellness app, daily health-screening for each person 
prior to entry, as well as the use of masks, physical distancing and enhanced cleaning and disinfection 
procedures as indicated.  
  
Please be kind to our staff and volunteers who have a responsibility to follow and abide by the 
regulations and protocols that have been mandated by the provincial government. This is a new 
process for everyone and your patience is appreciated. YMCA Members who have additional questions, 
please contact Andrea Bibby, General Manager, Health & Fitness. 
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We encourage everyone to receive vaccination for COVID-19. Our YMCA has been hosting a vaccination 
clinic onsite for Halton Region Public Health. Together we can stop the spread of COVID-19 and resume 
all of the in-person activities we look forward to in our community. 
 

 
 
Kyle Barber  
President & CEO  
YMCA of Oakville Every Child Matters  
  

 


